
From the President           
Mike Campbell 
Greetings fellow ski enthu-
siasts. To say that we have 
had some challenges with 
maintaining the trails this 
season would be an under-
statement. Even though we 
have had very little snow, 
the Sawmill Nordic Centre 
has remained open with 
almost complete snow cover-
age since mid November. Some of the large hills 
have very little snow or icy patches and should 
be skied with caution. I have to hand it to our 
dedicated team of groomers who have worked 
their magic to make this possible.

The Colpoys Trail unfortunately has not received 
adequate snow to open this season. We have 

our fingers crossed that the snow machine from 
Lake Huron turns back on and dumps a couple of 
feet of snow on our trails.

Perhaps that fact that we are hosting a special 
event “World Snow Day” this coming Sunday 
will bring us some snow.

On World Snow Day we are opening our ski and 
snowshoe trails to non-members for free. We 
will also be serving food, have a campfire with 
smores, some basic ski instruction and guided 
tours of the trails.

So grab your friends and tell them to get off the 
couch, get those old skis from the closet and 
come on out to explore our trails, have a snack 
and enjoy some good family fun.

January 2019

Jan. 20 - World Snow Day - Free to Ski
Feb. 17 - Suntrail Special Race
Feb. 23 - Jackrabbit Carnival
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World Snow Day!!!



Ed.
Tom Hakala
So far this winter has been a strange one. Some-
one referred to it as a toilet seat winter, the fel-
low that writes the trail reports at Highland Nor-
dic called it a Groundhog Day Winter... repeating 
mild, cold every other day. Whatever is causing 
it; El Niño, La Niña, climate change or that wind-
bag to the south, it has been frustrating for those 
of us who want to ski.

I live 45 minutes away from Sawmill and an 
hour and a half from Colpoys, so I would like to 
know if it is worth the drive before I head out. 
The groomer’s trail reports help, but they don’t 
always tell me what the skiing is really like. One 
way to get that information is the Bruce Ski 
Club Facebook page. I try to add comments and/
or photos of the ski conditions that I encounter 
whenever I ski. It is not difficult, just a line or two 
saying, “It was wonderful skiing today, great 
snow, thanks groomers.” Or, “Conditions were 
icy today. Not that good.”

I know some people do not subscribe to Face-
book or are reluctant to post things on a public 
page. So I am offering you my email: hakalath-
omas@gmail.com... You can email me with your 
take on the day’s skiing and I’ll post it on Face-
book under my name. 

You can also email me if you wish to help out 
this Sunday, January 20th, for our World Snow 
Day event... Free to Ski! I still need some volun-
teers to do snowshoe or ski tours, help with reg-
istration or a sundry of other duties that will crop 
up. Also, remember to ask neighbours, friends, 
and family to come and try our trails on Sunday.

AAA Success!
The Awesome Adult Afternoon Ski Lesson was 
another success on Saturday, January 12th. With
50 skiers looking for tips on how to improve their 
technique and expert instructors offering their 
skills, proved that you are never too old to learn 
new things.

To quote a friend that took part for the first time, 
“Did a ski lesson with Larry. Was awesome!!! 
I learned so much!!! Super pumped to get out 
again and practise.” 

Thanks GBN for putting this on every winter.

Sawmill Nordic 
Centre

Fred Scheel
We are into week 9 of skiing at the Sawmill. It 
hard to believe considering the lack of snow we 
have had to this point in time. Although we have 
been skiing on a very thin crust and our groom-
ers have had to deal 
with lots of issues 
regarding the lack of 
snow, the ski season 
is moving forward. 
We hope to be able 
to use our big ma-
chine once we have 
a 5 cm. base; which 
means we need 
snow. So let’s be 
positive and keep 
on skiing regard-
less. Enjoy what we 
have, later, Fred

Jackrabbits
Jason MacDonald
Jackrabbit season is off and skiing! We have 
had a tremendous turnout this year with over 
80 skiers taking part, and a long wait list beyond 
that!  It truly is amazing to see so much interest 
in our sport. Having so many skiers is great, but 
also means that we need to ensure that we have 
enough volunteers to keep the quality of our pro-
grams high.  We have been fortunate enough to 
have many new people step up to be coaches this 
year, making it our best year for coaching numbers 
in many years.

Remaining events for this year include the Suntrail 
Special on February 17th, Carnival on February 
23rd and the Awards Ceremony on March 2nd.  2



Families are encouraged to try the “Family Cookie 
400m ski challenge” or a longer distance at the 
Suntrail Special. Jackrabbit skiers are free!

Be sure to encourage those young skiers on the 
trails- they are our future!

Julian Heading to  
Junior Worlds
by Heidi Tones
Julian Smith has qualified for World Junior 
Championships in Lahti, Finland. This is Julian’s 
third time qualifying ( Kazakhstan 2015, Utah 
1017)! The World Junior Trials for Canadian ath-
letes were held December 13, 15, 16 at the Can-
more Nordic Centre in Alberta. His sprint quali-
fier was 0.02 seconds behind the winner making 
him the top U23.

A team of eighteen Canadians is going over to 
represent Canada: 10 U20s and 8 U23s. First they 
will train in Norway for 10 days with the new 
Canadian national coach Eric Bratten as well as 
legendary and recently retired national team 
member Devon Kershaw. The team will then go 
to Lahti and the racing starts Jan 20th.

If you wish to support Julian we will be selling 
soup during World Snow Day on Sunday, Janu-
ary 20th as well as on Saturday, February 9th 
at the Sawmill Trails. The money raised will be 
used to cover race and travel expenses to Lahti, 
Finland.

Gerry’s Place Open 
Friday Evenings
Kelly Rogers
Keen skiers have been taking advantage of the 
extended Friday night hut openings at Sawmill 
Trail. Grab your headlamp and your ski friends, 
and enjoy an invigorating night ski on the trails.   
For those without headlamps, the Jackrabbit loop 
is lit…just press the button on the front left side 
of the hut to activate the lights. Or, ski by the light 
of the moon: Friday, January 18th is only three 
days away from the full moon.

Fresh off the trails, these happy skiers are enjoying the Friday 
night opening of the hut at Sawmill. Every Friday night until 
the end of the ski season Gerry’s Place will be open until 9:30.
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Thank you to the following
Patrons
Community Foundation Grey Bruce
Suntrail Source for Adventure
The Power Workers Union
Midwestern Communication
Kiwanis Club of Owen Sound/Whispering 
Pines Campground

Sponsors
Jackie and Dan Mersich
Ann and Erich Fahrun
Ani and Don Eby
Van Dorp Family
Beth & Stephanie Lowe
Zandvliet Family
Suzanne and Michael Rutherford
Chatsworth Honey
John Cameron & Laura Robinson
Connie & Andy Poste
Marg Sanborn
Norma and Michael Piggott
Julie and Tom Rice
Esra and Scott Vining
Gray/Mulroy Family
Reg and Lynne MacDonald
Ana and Dave Dennier
Jean and Mike Campbell
Larry & Bibianne Bird
Groh Family
Gord Edwards
McCutcheon Family
Kemble Mountain Maple Products
Reece/Chin Yut Family
Van Dorp/Hodgkinson family
Anonymous
Gleason Brook Pottery
Ashley Burgess
Norm Bell
Paul Dick
Jennifer Healey and Ben Warnica
Glenn Kujbida
Caudle/Gaudreau Family
Ann West & Bill Moriarty
Fred and Ruth Scheel
Judith and David Bell
Rodina and Tim Koker
Lindsey Chapman and Peter Beisel
Irene and Andrew Loucks
Angie McCurdy and Bodo Weddig
Colleen Purdon and Joachim Ostertag
Shirley Holmes

Friends
Franziska & Michael Edney
Schlenker Family
Bigfoot
Jessica and Judy Brookshaw

Bruce Ski Club Executive
President - Mike Campbell      519-477-1098               mike@bruceskiclub.ca
Vice-President - Shawn Radcliffe  519-935-9905 shawn.radcliffe@gmail.com
Secretary - Suzanne Rutherford   604-209-1836             szrutherford@telus.net
Treasurer - Andrew Howlett       519-376-2203            andrew@howlett.net

Registrar - Heidi Tones      519-534-3222 smith.tones@gmail.com
Trail captains
Colpoys - Richard Bonert      519-371-0711           richard.b-bsc@bell.net
Sawmill - Fred Scheel                     519-376-1484     fscheel@bmts.com

Jackrabbit Coordinator  jackrabbits@bruceskiclub.ca 
Jason MacDonald

GBN Liaison - Marilyn Suke      519-374-4227  mpsuke@gmail.com   
Race Coordinator - Ken Clarke     519-371-5034                 kcrclarke@gmail.com
Newsletter Editor - Tom Hakala   hakalathomas@gmail.com

The Bruce Ski Club would like to thank                                                  for printing of this newsletter.
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Grigg Family
Runner’s Den
Ola and Hector Lazzarotto
Leona Cunningham
Bruce and Marcy McGill
Ian Miller
Kelly and Rick Danard
Jenn Wonch & Leo Verschuren
Allison Hooper
Michael Stewart
Lambkin Family
Wardell Family
MacKay Family
Sandra Stevenson
Ken Clarke
Joy Ward
Hatch Family
Davies Straby Family
The Currie family
Trevor and Emese Stokes
Carol Masse
Anton & Riejanne Van Dijk
Susan Richardson
Marshall Family
Grant Dunlop
Sue McCullough
Emily Chesser
RonaLynn and Brian Ferguson
Bob Fletcher
Donna Farrow
Sue McCullough
Emil van Dijk
Abbott Family
Marsha Mclean and Dan Purdon

Our Landowners
Grey Sauble Conservation Authority (http://www1.greysauble.on.ca/)

Ron Gatis

Kiwanis Whispering Pines Campground (http://www.campontario.net/)

Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry  
(https://www.ontario.ca/page/ministry-natural-resources-and-forestry)

The Spencer Family

Laura McNamara & Bevan Ratcliffe


